STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE — TOWN OF SURRY
SELECTMEN
MEETING MINUTES FEBRUARY 17, 2024

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Designated as a work session as posted. Present
were Jay Croteau, Steve Goldsmith and Ron Profaizer.

Wayne Brown submitted a driveway application for Cider Mill Road lot 5B- 71 J. Copies to
Planning Board and Conservation Committee.

Trahan submitted driveway application for a duplex on a proposed lot. Subdivision application
needed for formation of second lot. Considered to be two nonconforming lots.Steve Goldsmith
will speak with him.

Mclaren logging driving discussed with Forester Bruce Barry by email . Bond request of
$5,000.00 . Mike Edwards of MME was consulted for input. Ron Profaizer drafted letter . The
selectmen signed the official letter. Ron Profzier emailed response from selectmen .

Ron Profaizer will follow up with Best Practices for NH Municipal Association.
Application submitted to Jay Croteau for permanent military disability.

The selectmen signed payroll.

The selectmen signed and paid bills.

Jay Croteau motioned to accept the minutes. Steve Goldsmith seconded the motion. The
selectmen agreed to accept the minutes.

Wellness check for Health Officer John Davis for a resident.

Mark Gross / Welnak driveway permit is approximately 12 ft at entrance. Does not meet
driveway requirements. Driveway permit to be signed off from Conservation Committee,
Planning Board and Fire Dept for length.

Signed abatements for Tax Collector. Calhane lot 5B -28 24 for $109.00 and $120.00 for first
and second billings 2024. McKenzie $.06 5B 78 02.

The selectmen discussed the overall responses to the Master Plan Survey with key points of low
development, no tiny home developments, maintaining the rural character of the town, limiting
growth of home businesses and the desire for better law enforcement.

Ron Profaizer reported the Master Plan Committee meeting was in agreement about being solid
on the Master Plans documents reflecting and honoring the residents input.



SWPRC recommendations the town consider video equipment for public meetings.

Steve Goldsmith motioned to adjourn. Ron Profaizer seconded the motion. The selectmen
agreed to adjourn.

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M.



